
Developing and maintaining sports grounds and leisure amenities 

The finest opportunity to see a whole range of developments, discuss 
services and techniques with experts, and check-test the latest in 

machinery and equipment. 

Venue: 
The Royal Windsor Racecourse, Maidenhead Road, Windsor, 

Berkshire. 
Dates: 

17th, 18th and 19th September 1985 
Times: 

10 am till 5 pm daily. 
Entrance: 

By Catalogue £1.50. Complimentary admission to loG Members. 

How to get there: (Windsor is just 22 miles west of London.) 
By Road: A few minutes off the M4 Motorway (Junction 6) on the Windsor-

Maidenhead road (A308). Ample car parking facilities available at £1.50 
per vehicle. Coaches free. 

By Rail: Frequent services to Windsor from Waterloo, Reading and 
Paddington with connections to all parts of the country. A complimentary 
coach service direct to the Exhibition grounds will operate each morning 

and afternoon from Windsor & Eton Central and Riverside stations. 
By Air: Close to London Heathrow and convenient also for London 

Gatwick airports. 

Organised by 
The Institute of Groundsmanship, 
19-23 Church Street, The Agora, 
Wolverton, Milton Keynes, 
Buckinghamshire MK12 5LG 
Telephone: Milton Keynes (0908) 311856 

The 41st Annual Exhibition will be held at 
the Royal Windsor Racecourse on the 16th, 17th and 18th September 1986 
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Front cover: The Royal & Ancient Clubhouse, St Andrews. From 
October 6—9, the historic home of golf hosts the 5th International 
Golf Tournament and Conference for Greenkeepers and Superintend-
ents. Sponsored by Ransomes, an application form is included in this 
issue and details can be found on page 6. 
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What a week! 
THE 1985 Open Championship saw the English and 
International Golf Greenkeepers' Association repres-
ented for the first time at this prestigious annual 
event. Our hospitality marquee was hosted by members 
of the board of management and available to EIGGA 
members and non-members alike. 

On behalf of the EIGGA executive, I would like to 
extend a sincere vote of thanks to the R & A, which 
was most generous in its contribution of a superbly 
positioned site. 

Thanks are also due to Greenkeeper, the main spon-
sor of the marquee, and its publisher Michael Coffey, 
who is also a trustee of EIGGA. 

Further sponsorship was given by national company 
members Ransomes, SISIS, Lely Import and T. Parker 
& Sons. We gratefully acknowledge the support 
these companies gave the association. 

EIGGA sends its congratulations to Royal St George's 
and all those involved in staging the Open. Particular 
mention must be made of head greenkeeper Derek 
Scarborough and-all his green staff for the course's 
fine condition. 

Finally, my thanks go to my colleagues on the 
EIGGA board of management who manned the marquee 
— particularly national chairman Bill Lawson and 
Michael Coffey, who both worked extremely hard through-
out the week. 
Danielle Jones, EIGGA General Administrator. 

THE initial reaction upon arriving at Sandwich was 
sheer pride at the sight of EIGGA and Greenkeeper 
flags flying high over the big marquee set in a prime 
position. 

The first people I met were Michael Coffey and his 
wife Anthea before going on to meet Peter Wisbey at 
his home club North Foreland. 

Ks the week went by, we had many visitors from all 
parts of the world, plus old friends such as Mr and Mrs 
lack McMillan, Mr and Mrs Joe McKean, Jim Arthur, 
Dr Peter Hayes and Nick Park. The Press corps was 
well represented by editors Robin Stewart (Greenkeeper) 
Malcolm Campbell (Golf Monthly) and John Lelean 
(Golf Greenkeeping And Course Maintenance), as 
well as Greenkeeper's regular contributor John 
Campbell. It was also good to see Peter Wilson and 
Peter Dutton of the English Golf Union. 

When Sunday finally arrived, everyone felt that all 
we set out to do had been achieved and followed the 
high standard set by SIGGA at last year's Open. 

I would like to add my thanks to all the EIGGA 
board of management who took days out of their annual 
holidays to do a stint in the marquee and my special 
thanks go to president David Low for spending the full 
week with us and SIGGA member Frazer McNeill, 
who was also a loyal supporter throughout the week. 
Bill Lawson, EIGGA Chairman. 



There's very little 
we cant 
cope with 
... either on or off the grass! 

Clubs and numergus sporting 
complexes throughout the country 

have nothing but praise for these 
truly exceptional tractors and all 

British Built attachments. LELY 
ISEKI is the name you can depend on 

for reliability, versatility and above 
all economy. Sales and Service 

Distributors with fully trained 
personnel in your locality. Give Colin 
Gregory a call and arrange to see any 
one of the 16 to 72 hp 4 WD models 

working under your conditions. Also 
ask to see the new TX 2160 'HST' 

4 WD but don't leave it too late! 

ISEKI 
LELY ISEKI TRACTORS STATION ROAD, ST. NEOTS, HUNTINGDON, CAMBS. PEI9 IQH 
Telephone (0480) 76971 Telex 32523 

LELY ISEKI TRACTORS 

Please send me comprehensive brochure • 
Nearest Dealer • Demo details • 
Name 

Address 

T e l N o G. 1/8/85 



Scottish & International Golf Greenkeepers Association 

ONE DAY TURF CONFERENCE 
Younger Hall, St. Andrews. 
Tuesday 8th October 1985 

PLEASE TYPE OR COMPLETE IN BLOCK CAPITALS IN BLACK INK 

Name/s of Delegate/s (1) (2) 

Address/s 

Tel. No Tel. No 

Designation Designation 

Employer Employer 

Cost per Person TOTAL 

CONFERENCE: Non Association Member S.I.G.G.A. £15.00 

Association Member of S.I.G.G.A. £12.50 
Inclusive 

Evening Functions (Excluding Banquet) £7.50 Three Functions 

Stableford Competition l n d u d e s Green Fee 
Eden Cou rse 7th October £7.50 and Prize Fund 

TOTAL £ 

Cheques/Postal Orders made payable to: S.I.G.G.A. Conference 
International Conference Office 
82 Dumbreck Road 
Glasgow G41 9DW 
Tel. 041-427 4242 

N.B. Registration Forms must be returned to the above address no later than 31st AUGUST, 1985. 

First 300 registrations are guaranteed attendance, a ballot will operate thereafter. 

ELIGIBLE TO ATTEND: Greenkeepers, Superintendents, Golf Club Officials on receipt of the relevant 
remittance by the pre-set date above. 

REGISTRATION FORM 



News & Views 

Get Set For St Andrews! 

The organising committee of Walter Woods, John 
Wilson, James Neilson, Chris Kennedy, Joe McKean, 
Scott Forrest and James Kidd has arranged a full prog-
ramme for the 5th International Golf Tournament and 
Conference for Greenkeepers and Superintendents 
at St Andrews from October 6-9. 

The events start on Sunday with registration at the 
Russacks Marine Hotel and an evening reception. 
Monday's practice for the international teams — SIGGA, 
EIGGA, the BGGA, GCSAA, CGSA, the International 
Greenkeepers' Association will be represented — an 
afternoon Stableford and an evening Haggis and Neeps 
Supper Dance. 

Tuesday is conference day, with papers from David 
Jones, Russell Brown, Gordon Childs, Nick Park, Rolf 
Lowgren, the Canadian Golf Superintendents' As-
sociation and the US Green Section, followed by a 
modern dance night. And the ladies haven't been for-
gotten — a full day's tour to Glamis Castle sets off at 
9.30am. 

Wednesday is the big one as far as golf is concerned! 
The 36-hole Ransomes International Greenkeepers 
and Superintendents Team Golf Tournament will cul-
minate with a flags lowering ceremony to a pipe band 
and team presentations. Ransomes invitation-only 
banquet includes the prize-giving ceremony. 

An application form is included in this issue and 
full details can be obtained from Joe McKean on 041-
427 4242. 

CASTLE POINT 
DISTRICT COUNCIL 

(1) Construct ion of N e w 18 -Hole M u n i c i p a l 
Gol f C o u r s e . 

(2) Insta l lat ion of Toro #Pop-Up# Sprinkler 
Irrigation S y s t e m . 

Applications are invited from firms with a proven exper-
ience of Golf Course Construction, who wish to be considered 
for inclusion on a list of Contractors to be invited to submit 
Tenders for the above Contracts. 

The Contract for the construction of the Golf Course will 
include tees, greens, fairways, landscaping and associated 
drainage works. 

Applicants for contract (2) must be Toro approved Cont-
ractors. 

The new Golf Course is to be constructed on a site which 
includes the existing 9-hole par-3 Golf Course at Waterside 
Farm, Canvey Island, in the County of Essex. 

Applications must be received by A E T Finch CEng, 
Chief Technical Officer, Castle Point District Council, 
Council Offices, Long Road, Canvey Island, Essex SS8 OJW, 
no later than the 19th August, 1985, and should include 
details of experience and suitable references. 

ALL WEATHER TEE 
WITH 'TUFTURF' 

A British made porous hardwearing all 
weather tee 1.5m. x lm. A synthetic grass 
surface bonded to a reconstituted rubber 
underlay shock pad with tee inserts, combine 
to give a superb playing surface for tee 
shots and all the fairway shots. £24 (excl VAT) 
or Mail Order price £30 incl. p & p. 

PLEASE S E N D M E A 'TIJFTURF' TEE 
(Cheque enclosed for £30.00 payable to 
Carpetition Ltd.). 
B l o c k let ters p l e a s e . 
Name 
Address 

CARPETITION LTD., 6 KAFFIR ROAD, 
EDGERTON, HUDDERSFIELD. HD22AN. 

(Please allow 21 days for delivery). 



WE LIKE to think our picture says something about 
this young lady's intelligence, rather than the magazine's 
content! Four-month-old Lorna Paterson looks set to 
follow in dad's footsteps. Scott Paterson is a member of 
SIGGA's West section. 

7 look forward to reading Greenkeeper every month, 

Obituary — Bob Scott 

After a short illness, Bob Scott died recently in an 
Aberdeen hospital. 

Bob was the quietest of men, who began his working 
career as an apprentice blacksmith in the family bus-
iness, but later, having been born and brought up in 
the mining district of Lanarkshire, he worked down the 
pit. 
> During this period, he played golf to relax and helped 
out on a nine-hole golf course at Rigside. He was a scratch 
player at the age of eighteen, and held that standard 
for some 30 years. 

His love of the game inspired Bob to become a 
greenkeeper. He subsequently became the complete 
pro, with a career spanning 25 years at Rigside, 
Arbroath, Drumpellor, Hilton Park and, and for his 
last 15 years, Murcar Golf Club in Aberdeen. 

To his wife Jean, daughter and son Tom, who is 
carrying on the family tradition in the bowling green 
contractual field, we tender our deepest sympathy, but 
express our appreciation for the time Bob always found 
for the younger members of the profession. 
lames Kidd, Estates Manager, Gleneagles Hotel & 
Golf Courses. 

GOLF CLUBS 
A superb opportunity to Verti Drain all of 

your course. 

VERTI DRAIN SHARE 
You can now Verti Drain your Greens, Tees, and 

Fairways etc., at a fraction of the normal cost 
of buying or hiring. 

For more details contact:-
PAUL WRIGHT 

AERATION & DRAINAGE SERVICES 
10 OXENDEAN GARDENS 

LOWER WILLINGDON 
EASTBOURNE 

SUSSEX 
Tel. Eastbourne (0323) 506725/508653 

as soon as possible. 10/12 clubs only 
required for share. 

but lately I've been forced to wait a couple of days 
before Lorna releases my copy." Scott said. "She 
snatches the magazine from my hands the moment 
I pick it up and she can't wait for the next edition. 
Neither can I — if I can get hold of it!" 



(Turn the magazine upside down to read the answers at the foot of the page.) 

1. Which Company is Europe's leading manufacturer of sportsground maintenance 
equipment? 

2. Which Company has been producing the best maintenance equipment, for more 
than 50 years? 

3. Which Company is renowned for its design policy of robust construction and ease 
of operation? 

4. Who designed the first Rotorake and still supplies the best scarifiers on the 
market? 

5. Which Company regularly asks groundsmen and greenkeepers what they want, 
and then comes up with the goods? 

6. Whose products are designed and manufactured in Great Britain specifically to 
deal with British conditions? 

7. Which Company has direct representation in all parts of the country, to give you 
the best possible individual attention? 

8. Who gives a first class after sales service? 

9. Which Company continuously develops and improves their machinery? 

10. Which Company has a range of more than 60 items of equipment to maintain all 
types of turf and hard porous surfaces? 

11. Who exports their equipment to all continents of the world? 

12. Which manufacturer still supplies spares for 25 year old machines? 



British Association of Golf Course Constroctors 
Administrative 36 HIGH STREET 
Office: Golf Landscapes Limited, 

Ash wells Road, 
Bentley, 

Brentwood, 
Essex. CM15 9SR 

0277 73720 

Brian D. Pierson (Contractors) Limited 
27 Vicarage Road, 

Verwood, 
Wimborne, 

Dorset. BH21 6DR 
0202 822372 

Land Unit Construction Limited 
Folly Farm, 
Hanslope, 

Milton Keynes, 
Bucks. 

0908 510414 

MARKET HARBOROUGH 
LEICESTERSHIRE LE16 7NL 
TEL: (0858) 64346 

Southern Golf Limited 
36 West Street, 

Warwick, 
Warwickshire. 

0926 492898 
Chipman Limited 

Horsham, 
Sussex. RH12 2NR 

0403 60341 
Eccles Contracting Limited 

Brickfield Street, 
Hadfield, 

Hyde, 
Cheshire. SK14 7DZ 

04574 63425 

PRESENTING THE PROFESSIONALS IN THE FIELD. 

The root of the problem 
you want a perfect lawn with 
the minimum time and effort. 
Seeding is too slow, meadow 
turf is too rough. 
The solution - Rolawn turf, 
purpose grown in a variety of 
grades, densely rooted and 
supplied in easy to handle 
square yard rolls from 
nurseries countrywide. 
With a little care and attention 
you'll create a fine playable 
sward in only a few weeks. 
For full details contact. . . 

Rolawn 



CONSERVATION OR 
PRESERVATION ? 

VIRTUALLY all the most admired 
natural scenery in all its wide 
variety in Britain is the result of man's 
activities, directly or indirectly." 
Another "dogmatic Arthurian state-
ment?" No, the view of one of the 
leading authorities in this country on 
conservation and national parks! 

It seems a bold statement. What 
about the thousands of acres of 
northern heather moors? Not much 
would survive without regular muir 
burning or swaling (depending 
on which side of the border you come 
from), either for grouse moors or 
hill sheep farming. 

Certainly, the primrose woods of 
my youth seem almost a thing of the 
past. This, despite the opinions of 
well-meaning, but misguided, 
conservation activists, is not due to 
picking the flowers (though perhaps 
mass digging up of roots is another 
matter), rather the end of coppicing, 
which left open, cleared woodland, 
coppiced stumps and spaced stand-
ards that rapidly colonised with 
primroses and bluebells in response 
to light and air — only for them to 
be suppressed when the coppices 
regrew on a seven to 14-year 
cycle. 

Coppicing ceased when the 
market for poles, hurdles and other 
rural products ended. It is far too 
expensive a management system to 
maintain unless financed by a 
demand for the end product. 

The problem with conservation is 
that it has become highly emotive 
and its chief protagonists seem to 
be urban country lovers who want 
to stop the clock! You cannot pre-
serve any status quo in a living 
and developing ecology without 
intensive and positive management. 

So, many conservationists are 
preservationists, but don't know it! 
What is it that they want to preserve 
anyway? Why should the present 
state of a developing ecology be 
regarded as so much more worth 
preserving than past or future stages? 

Golfers are as bad as any. The 
sound of a chain-saw summons the 
battling conservationist lobby to the 
attack! We even had a case recently 
when 20-year old rubbishy, birch 
scrub was being cleared, leaving 
spaced, individual mature oaks, in 
the process of course extension 
and alterations, of the local con-

servationists seeking a tree protection 
order for the stumps! And this despite 
the fact that full planning permission 
and felling certificates had been 
obtained, with the full approval of the 
official conservation body which, 
like me, regard birches as a self-
seeding weed! 

Heathland courses are almost 
unrecognisable by comparison... 

If you look at the photographs 
of many of our famous heathland 
courses taken at the turn of the 
century/ they are almost unrecog-
nisable by comparison with their 
present state. Most of our heathland 
50 or more years ago was kept free 
from colonisation by trees due to a 
massive rabbit population — even 
if it was not grazed — but rabbits 
have been decimated by myxa-
matosis and intensively controlled. 

Birch especially has alarming 
invasive powers and will soon convert 
open heather into uninteresting 
birch scrub, with self-competing and 
smothering 'weeds' struggling to 
survive, none being able to come 
to full maturity. Unless the problem 
of invasion is tackled at an early 
stage, it becomes prohibitively 
expensive and, of course, attracts 
the attention of those who cannot 
understand that true conservation 
demands positive management. 

Hence, my frequently repeated 
requests to members to pull out a 
seedling birch on every round and to 
'fell a tree in '83 and fell four more 
in '84.' This does not mean indiscri-
minate clearance. It does mean 
selective thinning to leave the best 
selected maturing trees room to 
develop to their full potential. 

Golf course planting has been 
appallingly unimaginative and often 
has had disastrous and unexpected 
results. The more obvious examples 
— for example, avenues of Lombardy 
poplars planted in straight lines 
between fairways, blocking every 
drain with their roots — are so bad 
that you would not expect them to 
be defended. But they are! This, 
with planting of unrelieved dark 
conifers and especially Leylandii — 
the 'privet' of the 1970s — are 
examples of planting anything if only 
to get a quick effect. 

Capability Brown could never 
expect to see much of his planting 
come to maturity, yet his belief in 
natural landscaping altered the 
whole concept of landscape archi-
tecture in England for centuries. 

In passing, I do find it slightly 
alarming to see numerous trees that 
I planted 30 years or more ago! But 
this emphasises the speed at which 
trees grow and if you plant forest 
trees, you must try to envisage how 
big they will be in, say, 50 years 
time and give them room. 

The best parkland courses are not 
noted for masses of individually 
spaced, majestic, mature specimens, 
which replace bunkers as natural 
hazards — with the course designed 
around the mature trees and not the 
other way round! 

Perhaps as bad in my book is the 
unaesthetic planting of trees totally 
out of place — flowering cherries, 
etc, on open heathland courses. 
I once mentioned that a flowering 
cherry, planted by the 18th fairway 
in memory of a departed captain, was 
as much in place as his tombstone 
would have been. The next year, I 
saw, with some incredulity, a concrete 
plinth with bronze 'in memoriam' 
inscription near one green, behind 
which a liquidamber had been 
planted! 

It has always been my main theme, 
both as a landscaper and conser-
vationist (and in both schools, 
incidentally, I am professionally 
qualified) to work with nature, to 
produce a natural environment 
and to control that environment by 
positive management. Just as in 
large industrial landscaping schemes, 
my aim was to plant too closely to 
start with, thus having surplus 
maturing stock from subsequent 
thinning out operations to form the 
basis for the next stage of devel-
opment. Planted or natural wood-
land is always in need of thinning 
out. 

Quite apart from the need to aid 
turf management by increasing light 
and air, we must give a few indiv-
iduals the chance to mature fully, 
rather than refuse to cull surplus 
trees and so end up with a mass of 
choked, distorted and self-
smothered specimens. 

How often do we see plantings — 
especially of conifers — which, 




